
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Floreat Wandsworth Primary School Newsletter – Friday 13th March 2020 

FW NEWS 

 

ENTER THE WONDERFUL WORLD OF BOOKS!  

 

CORONAVIRUS UPDATE 13.3.20 

Dear Parents,  

Thank you for your questions and feedback regarding the Coronavirus. This school will remain open as usual until further 
notice based on guidance from GLF (our Academy Trust). School events such as Family Learning will go ahead as planned 
unless we are advised otherwise. We are continuing to review the situation on a daily basis and we have listed the latest 
updates for your attention below: 

 Pupils and staff are instructed to stay at home if they have a cough which is persistent and frequent which has emerged 
recently (in the last few days) or they have a high fever/temperature (this normally means above 38C).  

 The Senior Leadership Team are developing a Contingency Plan if the school is instructed by GLF to close. This plan 
includes how we will support all pupils to continue their learning at home.  

 All personnel (including staff and parents) who come into the main school building (past the School Office) will be 
required to complete an updated Declaration Form. 

For further information, please follow the links below: 

 Public Health England www.gov.uk/government/collections/coronavirus-covid-19-list-of-guidance 

 The NHS https://111.nhs.uk/service/COVID-19/ 

 Our Trust: GLF Schools www.glfschools.org/1168/coronavirus-covid-19 
 

Thank you for patience and support and please do get in touch if you have any questions.  

 

 

All pupils had a fantastic day during World Book Day sharing their favourite books. They also listened to their friends as 
they described some of the exciting, funny and occasionally emotional scenes from their favourite stories.  We were very 
impressed with the costumes from pupils around the school – thank you everyone! 

 
Please turn over for photos of: 

 Nursery showing (and testing!) their paper inventions. 

 Year 1 pupils learning to accurately pass and catch a rugby ball. 

 Year 4 pupils proud of their fractions work in Maths. 

 Year 1 pupils displaying joined up handwriting. 

http://www.gov.uk/government/collections/coronavirus-covid-19-list-of-guidance
https://111.nhs.uk/service/COVID-19/
http://www.glfschools.org/1168/coronavirus-covid-19


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PHOTOS FROM AROUND THE SCHOOL 
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HOME / SCHOOL COMMUNICATION 
At this school we always work together to ensure our pupils are happy and safe. We also work together to ensure families 
have a voice so their concerns, views and opinions are heard. In the first instance you can always approach the 
Headteacher (Mr Custance) about any concern or question you may have. Mr Custance will then offer advice and 
support or he will guide you to the right person for the appropriate advice and support. As a school we follow a three 
step process which can be found below. 
 

 

I NEED TO TALK TO SOMEONE 
 

‘I need to talk to someone at school  
in person or over the phone.’ 

 
Please request a meeting or a call back by phoning 
the school on 020 8353 4195 or email 
office@wandsworth.floreat.org.uk  
 
Please let the Office Team or member of staff know 
what the meeting is in regards to. This is so that we 
can contact the right person and find the relevant 
information for the meeting or phone call.  
 
These meetings or phone calls will usually last no 
longer than 10 minutes and will take place either 
before or after school. 
 

 
STEP 1. The class teacher will always try to resolve any issues or 
concerns first. They are always ready to help.   
 
STEP 2. If Step 1 is not successful then you can request to meet 
either Ms Burke (Assistant Head for Years 3 & 4), Miss Wood 
(Phase Leader for Year 1 & 2) Mrs Davies (Assistant Head for 
Nursery & Reception).  
 
STEP 3: On the very rare occasion that Steps 1 & 2 do not bring a 
satisfactory conclusion to the issue then a request can be made to 
meet with Mr Custance (Headteacher). 
 
Please note that in cases relating to safeguarding your concern 
might require STEP 2 or STEP 3 straight away. The right person 
will contact you so that your concerns can be addressed. 
 

 
 

Are you looking for local music opportunities for 
your child?  

Wandsworth Music Academy, which takes place on 
Saturday mornings and Wednesday afternoons at 
Burntwood School, offers instrumental ensembles, 
choirs, performance troupes, theory lessons, small 
group and 1:1 instrumental/singing tuition for 
children from the age of 5. Please take a look at their 
website for more information:  

www.wandsworthmusic.co.uk 

 

OTHER PARENTS & THEIR CHILDREN 
 

It is a school rule that families must never approach other parent or other children about behaviour incidents, 
safeguarding issues or any concern or issue you may have. You must always inform a member of staff about a 
situation and we will help to resolve this. Thank you for your support.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

   

mailto:office@wandsworth.floreat.org.uk
http://www.wandsworthmusic.co.uk/


 

 

DATE TIME EVENT LOCATION 

Tuesday 17th March 8.30 – 9.30am Wellness Week - Making a Regulation Station 
with Beverly Brownsdon 

Hall 

Wednesday 18th March  8.30 – 9.30am Nursery Family Learning Hall 

Thursday 19th March  8.30 – 9.30am Year 4 Family Learning  Hall 

Friday 20th March 8.15 – 8.20am  Floreat Flash Mob – Staff and pupils will have an 
opportunity to perform a dance they have been 
learning. 

Playground 

Friday 20th March 
UPDATED! 

8.30 – 9.30am FOFW Coffee Morning with a talk from Laura 
Hargrave about how to help children sleep well. 
 

Hall 

Tuesday 24th March 8.30 – 9.30am Year 3 Family Learning Hall 

Wednesday 25th March 5 – 5.45pm Year 1 Phonics Meeting for Parents 
Parents from other year groups are also welcome 
to attend.  

Hall – Please enter via 
the Community Garden 
Entrance 

Wednesday 25th March 6 – 7pm Year 2 SATs Meeting for Parents 
Parents from other year groups are also welcome 
to attend. 

Hall – Please enter via 
the Community Garden 
Entrance 

Thursday 26th March  8.30 – 9.30am Reception Family Learning  Hall 

Friday 27th March 8.45 – 9.10am Year 3 & 4 Violin and Viola Concert Hall 

Friday 27th March 3.30 – 4pm  FOFW Nursery Cake Sale Playground 

Friday 3rd April  8.15 – 8.30am FOFW Easter Bonnet Parade for  Nursery, 
Reception and Year 1 

Playground 

SPRING BREAK (2 weeks off for pupils) from Friday 3rd April at 3.30pm – Pupils are back on Monday 20th April at 8.30am 

Friday 24th April All Day FOFW Pyjamas Day for St Georges Hospital School 

Friday 1st May 8.30 – 9.30am FOFW Coffee Morning Hall 

Friday 8th May The school is closed (Bank Holiday). 

Friday 15th May  3.30 – 4pm FOFW Year 3 Cake Sale Playground 

HALF TERM (1 week off for pupils) from Friday 22nd May at 3.30pm – Pupils are back on Monday 1st June at 8.30am 

Friday 5th June TBC Parent Summer Social Hall/Playground 

Friday 19th June 8.30 – 9.30am  FOFW Coffee Morning Hall 

Friday 26th June The school is closed (GLF Staff Training Day). 

DATES FOR THE DIARY  
 

UPDATED: 13.3.20 


